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SovERNOR

VAN M A DG .

CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico
@il Tonservation Tommission

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY » DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. HAYS
MEMBER

P. O, BOX 2088
SANTA FE

Descember 22, 1966

Mr. Guy Busll Re: Case No. 3473
Pan American Petroleum Corporation Order No._ R-3141-A
Post Office Box 1410 Applicant:
Foxrt Worth, Texas 76101

LEN MAYER

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

RIC

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobhbs OCC X
Artesia oCcCX

Aztec OCC
OTHER Mr. Jason Kellahin and Mr. James Sperling
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i CASE No. 3473
i Ordar No. R-3141-A

'APPLICATION OF LEX MAYER
POR COMPULSORY POOLING,
cmm COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

or TOM

i

BX_THE COOUSSION: |
i !

i This cause came on for hearing de povo at 9 a.m. on December !
/16, 1966, at Santa Pe, Esw Maxico, before the Oil Conservation Come
‘mission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission.

i
f NOW, on this_ 22nd__day of December, 1966, tae Commission, a
? quorum being present, having considered the tastimony presented

|
z

I

,aud tha exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in tha premises,

ELN0S |

(1) That due public notice having Meen given as required by
lm, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the lubjocti

uttcr thereof.

(2) That Case 3473, Application of Len Mayer for Compulsory
Pooling, Chaves County, New Mexico, was heard by Rxaminer Daniel
.s Nutter on October 11, 1966.

g i
} (3) That as a result of said hearing, Order No. R-3141, ‘
dated October 20, 1066, issued, pooling all mineral interests dm'
| to and including the San Andres formation underlying the NE/4 SE/4 |
| of Section 1, Township 8 Bouth, Range 30 East, NMPM, Chaves Coantn
’lcw Mexico.

. (4) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation filed a timely |
raquc-t that said Case 3473 be heard d¢ novo.

i
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frder No. R-3141-A

(S) That the applicant requesting an order force~pooling
all mineral interests down to and including the San Andres forma-
‘tion underlying the above-nentioned gquarter-quarter section,

‘Len Mayer, has reached an agreement with other mineral interest

‘owners in said guarter-guarter section and no longer desires to
drill a well under the provisions of said Order No. R-3141.

(6) That the applicant requesting an order force-pooling
‘said mineral intexests, Len Mayer, appeared and regquested that
.the application for said force-pooling be dismissed.

(7) That the applicant for hearing de nove, Pan American
Petroleum Corporation, notified the Commission that it would not

" appear as a voluntary agreement had been reached whereby the appli<
_cant for force-pooling, Len Mayer, would move for dismissal of the
.action to force-pool the above-described gquarter~guarter section.

- {8) That the application of Len Mayer fur the compulsory pool-
'ing of all mineral interests down to and including the Ban Andres
- formation underlying the NB/4 SE/4 of Section 1, Township 8 SBouth, :
. hange 30 Bast, NMPM, Chaves County, Necv nexico, should be digmissed.

(9) That Order No. R-3141 pooling all mineral interests dmm
‘to and including the San Andres formation underlying the NE/4 SE/4
‘of Bection 1, Township 8 South, Range 30 East, NMPM, Chaves Cm:nty,

" New Mexico. should be rescinded.
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERKD:

' (1) That Case 3473, application of Len Mayer for Compulsory
. Pooling, Chaves County, New Mexico, is hereby digmissed.

(2) That Order No. R-3141 is hereby rescinded. ,

v {3) That jurisdiction of chis cause is retained for the
sntry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

' DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year htrcinabovo
.‘iidocignlt.d _ ,
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APPLICATION OF LEN MAYER FOR THE
COMPULSORY POOLING OF ALIL INTERESITS
IN THE NEY% SEX%, SECTTION 1, TOWNSHIP
5 SOUTH, RANGE 30 FAST, N.M.P.M.,
CHAVES COUNTY, NZW MEKICO, AND FOR
ALLOCATION OF COSTS THEREQOF, TO-

APTHER WITH A CEARGE FOR THE RISK 5 é{ / by
OF DRILLING A WiLL ON SUCH UNI¥ NO. 7/

cones now LEN TAYER and applies o the 0il ronservation
rommission of New Mexico for an order force pooling all of the
interests in the NEY SEY, Section 1, Township 6 South, kange 30
gast, N.M.P.M., Chaﬁes county, Mew It wico, and in suppoxrt there-
of would ghow the Commiscsionsz

1. The applicant is the ownexr Of a 3/16ths working
interest underlying the proposed drilling unit, consisting of
40 acres as required by the state-wide rules and regulations of
the Oil Conservacion Comnnkooion

2. vhe proposed drilliny unit does not lie within an es-
tablished oil or gas pool, nor within one mile £Irom the outer
boundaries of such a pool declared by the 0il Conservation
commission, and a well drilled thereon would be classified as a
wiluoat well under the Rules and Regulatilons of the Commission.

3. According O applicant‘s pest information and belieid
Mobil O0il Company is the owner of a 1/2 intexest in said unit,
and Pan American Petrolcun corporation ig the owneXx of a 5/16th
interest in said unit.

4. The owners have peen unable to agree to pool their interccis.

5. Applicant propoyes ro drill a well on said unit to a

common source ox supply .

DOCKET MAILED
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6. Approval of this application will avoid the drilling
of unnecessary wells and will protect correlative rights and
prevaont waste.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Commission set this
application for hearing before the Commnission’s duly appointed
examiner, and after notice and hearingy as provided by law, the
Commission enter its order pooling the above-describead tract,
together with provision f{or &llocation of costs of development
together with a charge for the risk involved in drilling a
well on said unit and for the payment of the same all as
provided by law.

Respectfully submitted,

LEN MAYER

e A vers o Ml

Jdson W. Kellahin
Attorney for Applicant

KELLAHIN & FOX
Post Office Box 176¢
Santa Fe, New HMexico
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Docket No. 32-66

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - FRIDAY - DECEMBER 16, 1966

OIL CORSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M., MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

A

(1) Consideration of the o0il allowable for January, 19673

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas ‘o
January, 1957 from thirteen prorated puols in Lea,
Eddy, and Roosevelt Counties. Consideration of the
allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
ir San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New
Mexico for January, 1967. Presentation of purchaser's
nominations for the six-month period beginning February
1, 1967, for that area.

~"CASE 3473: (De Novo)

“~

N\

Application of Len Mayer for compulsory pooling, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the NE/4 SE/4 of Section
1, Township 8 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Upon applicatism of Pan American Petroleum Corporation, this
case wiil be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 3454 (De Novo)

CASE 2502:

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for pool consolidation
and exteénsion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~
styled cause, seeks the consolidation of Four Mile-San Andres
Pool and the Penasco-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
into one pool, and for vertical extension of said pool tc include
both the San Andres and Yeso formations.

Upon the request of Yates Petroleum Corporation, and pursuant to
the provisions of Rule 1220, Case No. 3454 will be heard De Novo
to consider modificaticn of Order No. R-3140 to delete any
express or implied requirement that more than one single sthinrg
of casing be set at the top of the pay for wells in the Penasco
Draw San Andres-Yeso Pool.

Application of Yates Petroleum Co: poratlon for special pool rules,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pvol rules for the drilling,
casing,cementing, and plugging of all wells drilled to and
completed in the Eagle Creek-San Andres and the Penasco Draw San
Andres-Yeso Pools, located within the horizontal 1imits of the
Roswell Artesian (underground water) Basin, Eddy County, New

MeX 1C0 .




-2~ December, 1966 Regular Hearing

CASE 3503:

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature ca > ~21liing for an order
for the creation of one pool and the assigrm-nt of an oil
dis~overy allowable therein, and the creatig:, contraction,
and extension of certain other pools in Lea, Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an 0il pool for Pennsylvanian production and designated
the Vada-Pennsylyanian Pool, comprising the following-described

acreage:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: TW/4

further, for the assignment of approximately 48,960 barrels
of o0il discovery allowable to the discovery well, Midwest
0il Corporation's Vada Lee Pruitt Well No. 1, located in
Unit C of said Section 20.

(b) Create a new pool in Lea County classified as an oil
pool for Bone Springs production and designated as the
Midway-Bone Springs Puol, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 36& EAST, NMPM
SECTION 13: NE/4

(c) Create a new pool in Lea County classified as an oil
pool for Lcower Wolfcamp production and designated as the
Moore~Lower Wolfcamp Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: Nw/4

(d) Contract the vertical limits o7 the Moore-Wolfcamp Gas

defined as being from the top of Wolfcamp at 8080 feet to
shale break at 8278 feet as in Texaco, Inc., J. H. Moore No.
4, located in Unit C of Section 25, Township 11 South, Range
32 East, NMPM. Redesignate said pool as Moore-Upper Wolfcamp
Gas Pool.

(e) Extend the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Fool in Lea County to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 14: SE/4

(£) Extend the Blinebry Gas Pocl in Lea County to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: SE/4




CASE_3504:

- L P, Y
bl b DeoTmalh,

19RA Reqilar Hearing

(g) Extend the Cato-San Andres Pool in Chaves County to include 1;

therein:
TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: SE/4
SECTION 11: SE/4
SECTION 12: SW/4
SECTION 13: NW/4
(h) Extend the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool in Chave
Counties to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 14: E/2

SECTION 23: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 18: OSE/4
SECTION 29: NW/4
SECTION 30: S/2

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: Sw/4

-Mattix Pool in Lea County to include

s and Roosevelt

(i) Extend the Langlie
therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: Sw/4

(j) Extend the Vacuum~Glcrieta Pool in Lea County to include

therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: NW/4

(k) Extend the Vacuum-Wolfcamp Pcol in Lea County to include

therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: SE/4

calling for an order

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case
Sandoval,and San Juan

extending existing pools in Rio Arriba,
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Prol boundary to include

therein:

NMPM

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH RANGE 8 WEST
SECTION 7:  RLL oF partial section

SECTION 16: NW/4




(b) Extend the B

TOWNSHIP 28

-4- December,1966 Regular Hearing

NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 31:

“NW/4

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SE/4

SECTION 28: W/2
SECTION 29: All
SECTION 33: E/2
SECTION 34: W/2
TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 32:

NW/4

lanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RAGGE 8 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 7: N/2

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 12: E/2 & SW/4

SECTION 13: Ail

SECTION 14: All

SECTION 21: E/2

SECT™ N 22: E/2 & SW/4

SECTION 23: All

SECTION 24: All

SECTION 26: All

SECTION 27: W/2 & NE/4

OWNSHIP 30 NGRYH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM

T N
SECTION 31: E/2

NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 6
SECTION 7
SECTION 8:
SECTION 1
SECTION 1
SECTION 17:
SECTION 18:
SECTION 19:
SECTION 20:
SECTION 23:
SECTION 26:
SECTICN 27:

TOWNSHIP 30

A1l
E/2
E/2
A1l
SwW/4
s/2
211
E/2
A1l
N/2
A1l
NE/4
w/2 & NE/4

NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 24:

E/?2
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(c) Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Cliff:; Pool to include

theréin:

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 22: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 25: N/2 & Sw/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
N SECTION 6: E/2
(d)  Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 2: £E/2

TOWNSHiP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NHPM
SECTION 34: ALl

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 34: N/2
SECTION 35: All

(e) Extend the Mesa~Gallup 0il Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 30: W/2 NW/4
TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NE/4 NE/4

{f) Extend the South Blanco-Tocito 0il Pool to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 21: N/2

(g) Extend the Table Mesa-Pennsylvanian "C" 0il Pool to
include therein:

TOWNSHI? 28 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 27: E E Sw/% §E71
SECTION 33: NE/4
SECTION 34: Nw/4

(h) Exterd the Tocito Dome-Pennsylvanian"D" 0il Pool to

include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 9: Sw/4
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Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Octoberxr 25, 1966

Mr. Jason Kellahin
Kellahin & Fox
Attorneys at Law
Poat Office Box 1769

santa Fe, Newv Mexico
Re: Case Mo. 3473
Oxder No. R-7141

Dear Birx:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently issued in the subject case.

Please bs advised that although said oxder is dated October
20, 1965, the oxder was not officially entered until today.
October 25, 1966, is considered the effective data of the

oxder.
Very truly yours,

A, L. mn. JE.
ALP/DSN/Lix Secretary-Director

co: NMrx. Guy Buell
Kr. James Sperling

0il Conservation Commiasion - !lobbs and Arcesia
" ®*OOCKET MAILED
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FORM 448 8.85

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

OIL AND SAS BUILLDING P O 8BOX 1410

ForT WORTH, TEXAS—76101

D. L. Ray
DivisiON ENGINEER

November 21, 1966

File: GHF-423-986.510.1

Subject: Case No. 3473, Application of
Len Mayer for Compulsory Pooling,
Chaves County, New Mexico

AIRMATL

Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr. (3)

i New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission e
: I'. C. Box 2088 bh 37 22 Ap Y
: Santa Fe, New Mexico, 87501
% Dear Sir:
g The above-referenced case was held before Examiner
g Daniel S. Nutter on October 11, 1966. On October 25, 1966, the
; Commission officially entered its Order No. R~314l in this case.
§ Pan American Petroleum Corporation, a party adversely
% affected by Order No. R-3141, respectfully requests a hearing de
g novo before the Commission as provided by Section 65-3-11-1 of the
:
§ New Mexico Statutes, 1953 Compilation, and Rule 1220 of the Com-~
: mic.ion's Rules and Regulations.
% Yours very truly,
% GIB:df
CC - Mr. Jason Kellahin
: P. O. Box 1769
: Santa Fe, New Mexico
DOCKET MsILED
£ . A
- ~ —'v g




P. O, BOX 1498
ROBWELL, NEW MEXICO

BHONEDR! BUS. BSaiRuiw

l:u \' REH. S23-630
5 y October 27, 1966

giL FF  JUCER

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission

Santa Fe, New Mexico A
e '“-.\ -

Attention: A.L. Porter, Jr. Re: Case No. 3473
Oorder No. R-3141

Dear Mr. Porter:

In accordance with the captioned case and order dated October20Q,;
1966, and particularly sub-paragraph (4) of said order, please
find enclosed itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

The well in question will be located in the NEY%SE¥% of section 1,
Township 8 South Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, and
will be captioned the Len Mayer-Robert Haynie #1l A.R. McQuiddy.

I am at .this writing furnishing under sepcorate cover, by certified
mail, copies of this letter and itemized schedule of estimated well
costs to Pan American Petroleum Corporation and Mobil 0Q0il Corpora-
tion as specified in sub-paragraph (4) of your order.

truly yours

LM/vj

encl (1)

cc: Pan American Petroleum Corporation
Mobil 0il Corporation
Jason W. Kellahin

DOCKET MAILED
Ckﬂe:éggg';?ff%’




LEN MAYER-ROBERT 1,. HAYNIE
#1 A.R. McQuiddy Well
wrH4SEH Sec. 1, Twp- 8S:

Rge. 30E, Chaves county:
New Mexico

Estimated Cost

; AUTHORITY FOR EXPENDITURE of Drillinﬁ"" o
; gurveying location 3 lOO.%OGCT sy Pyl -
4 Location & road damage - 240 xds.
road @ $1.50 + well location @ $300.00 660.00
Building road and location 5,000.00
Driliing Corts (water by contractor) 14,800.00
Coring and rig time 3,600.3C

Sgurface Casing 400° 8-5/8" @ 3.25

;v + hauling 1,300.00
'2 Cement and cementing Surface Casing 750.00
; Logs 1,648.00
% Miscellaneous Expenses 500.00
% Mud and Oil - 1,500.00
é Geolog;cal Supervision 500.00
% Administrative overhead _____égg;gg

ESTIMATED cosT TO DRILL AND LOCG $ 30,858.00




LEN MAYER~ROBERT L. HAYNIE
#1L A. R. McQuiddy Well

(Page 2)

AUTHORITY FOR EXPENDITURE

Casing - 4%" 3700 £t. @ $1.30
Centralizer and Scratcher
Cement and Cementing 4%" casing
Perforating

Acidizing

Tubing 2"=3€00 ft. @ $.76
Pulling Unit - Completing & Swabbing
Anchor Service

Well Head Edquipment

Packe;

Connecticns and Flow Lines
Engineexing Services

Frack Job and 0il

Pumping Unit

Rods 3/4"-3,600' @ $.36

Tank Battery

Heater Treater, Separator
Down Hole Pump

ESTIMATED COST OF COMPLETION

ESTIMATED COST TO DRILL & LOG
ESTIMATED COST OF COMPLETION

ESTIMATED COST OF CCOMPLETED WELL
DISTRIBUTION OF COSTS
Len Mayer 3/16

Pan American Petroleum Corporation
Mobil Oil Corporation 8/16

OPERAPOR'S AP VAL :
Date -
_,A.m._/é’éﬂ?;z@,

$30,858.00

$33,342.00

5/16

NON-OPERATOR'S APPROVAL

NDate

Est.

Cost
of Complet

ion

4,810.00
250.00
2.500.00
850.00
1,800.00
2,736.00
3,000.00
150.00
1,200.00
500.00
1,000.00
75G.00

3,000.00

3,000.00
1,296.00
3,000.00
-3,000.06

500.00

$

33,342.00

$

64,.200.00




Mobil P. 0, Box 820
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

: November 15, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

PP o iy

Attention: Mr, A, L. Forter, Jr,

RE: }.6 i i
= R-3141
§_Z
Gentlemen:
This is tn advise that Mobil 011 Corporaticn has decided not to join Mr,
Len Mayer in the drilling of the well to be located in the NE/4 SE/4 of
Section 1, Township 8 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico,
which is to be captioned the Len Mayer-Robert Havnie No. 1 A.R. McQuiddy.
Mobil 0il Corporation has elected to permit the 40 acre force pooling to
prevail as outlined in the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Order
No. R-3141,
Very truly yours,
MOBIL OIL CORPORATION
DHJ/ ab BY _
D, H, Janke
Landman "
DOCKET MAILED
/‘,T;w/"::‘,—‘_“-“/
A

Lo TR




BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO i

CASE No. 3473
Order No. R-3141

BY THE COMNISBION s |

This cause camu on for hearing ac 9 2.m. on October 11, 1966, |
at Santa Pe, New Mexico, before Exzminer Daniel 8. Rutter. ;

i WOW, on this_20th day of October, 1966, the Commission, a
i quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having heen given as required by
law, the Commission ha. jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

P AR

(2) That the applicant, Len Mayer, seeks an order pooling
all mineral interests down to and including the San Andres forma-
tion underlying the NB/4 SE/4 of Section 1, Township 8 South,
Range 30 East, RMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(3) That the rotion of Pan American Petroleum Corporation
and of Mobil 0il Corporacion for dismissal of the subject case

should be denied.

(4) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
to drill a well in the NE/4 S8E/4 of said Section 1 to the San
Andres formation.

i (5) That there are interest owners in the proposed spacing |
unit who have not agreed o pool their interests. !




2=
lonew wa. 1473
'Ordexr No. R-3141

v (6) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to

' protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each
Anumt in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive with-
out unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the oil in said
pool, the subject application should be approved by poeling all

i
i
i-iml interests, whatever they may be, within said unit.

?
i
{
i

i (7) That the applicant should be designated the operator
:of the subject well and unit.

(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
‘%bc afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
‘eostd te the operacor in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
;\nn costs out of production.

» (%) That any non-consenting working interest ownmer that
igdec- not pay his share of estimated wall costs should have with-
. held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus
an additioral 35X thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk
Jinvolvod in the drilling of the well.

; {(10) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs

but that said actual well costs should he adopted as the
reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

§ (11} That following determination of xeasocnable well costs,
‘any non-consenting working interest owner thai has paid his share
‘of estimated costs should pay to the orerator any amount that
mleublo well costs exceed estimated well costs and should
n«i\n from the operator any amount that paid estimated well
’cuta exceaed reasonable well costs.

t (12) That $125.00 per wonth should be fixed as the reason-
‘able cost of operating the subject well and each non-consenting
mrkinq interest cwner should be assessed with his share of such
;eoct. to be paid out of production.

3 (13) That all proceeds from production from the subject
hn which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in
escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upoa demand and proof
‘of ownership.
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" CASE Wo. 3473
i Order No. R-3141

(1) That the motion of Pan Amarican Petroleum Corporation
- and of Mobil Oil Corporation for dismissal of the subject case

is hereby M'

: (2) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, down

. to and including the San Andres formation underiving the W3/4 SB/4 .
,ot Section 1, Township & South, Range 30 Rast, NMPM, Chaves Connty,
" Few Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 40-acre oil spacing unit |
i t0 be dedicated to a well to be drilled in the NE/4 SE/4 of said

il
; Bantian 3,

!

(3) That Len Mayer is hereby designated the operator of
thc subject well and unit,

{4) That the opexrator shall furnish the Commission and sach
- known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized

. schedule of estimated well costs within 15 days following the ;
/date of this oxder.

!i (5) That within 20 days from the date the schedule of ,
ostiutcd well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting ;
' working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share }
of astimated well corts to the operator in lieu of paying his i
share of reasonadble wall costs out of production, and that any
. such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be i 3
liable for risk charges.

{(6) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
xnown working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized
schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion
jof the well; that if no cbjection to the actual weli costs is ,;
received by the Commission and the Cormission has not cbjected ;
within 60 days following completion of the well, the actual well
'costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that
{4f there is an objection tc actual well costs within said 60-day
'period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after
ipublic notice and hearing. ,

! {(7) That within 30 days following determinatiou of reason-
‘able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has
pl:ld his share of eastimated well costs in advance as provided abovq
(lhall pay to the operator his pro rata share ¢of the amount that

fy
t

e T T AT T L T I
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. Order ¥o. R-3141

reasonable wall costs exceed estimatad well costs and shall
" receive from the operator hia pro rati share of the amount that
' estimated well costs exceed reascnable well costs.

(8) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
!ouewing costs and charges from production:

{A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributanle to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
astimated well costs within 20 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drill-
ing of the well, 35% of the pro rata share of
re2sonable well costs attributable to sach
non-consenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of estimated well costs
within 20 days from the date the scheduls of
estimated well costa is furnished to him.

: (9) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
| charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
;‘! the well costa.

i (10) That $125.00 per month is hereby fixed as the reason-
i able cost of opexating the subject well, and the operator is

i heredby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
share of such cost attributable to each non~consenting working
interest.

i (11) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
| 8 seven~eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) roy-
alty interest for the purpose ¢f allocating costs and charges
xnndc:r the terms of this order.

;

i {132) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out

'of production shall be withheld only from the working interests’
! share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld

i frou production attributable to royalty interests.

g (13) That all proceeds froa production from the subject well
\mieh are not disbursed for any reason shali be piacéed in escrow

' in Chaves County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner tharuof‘
{ﬁupou demand and proof of ownership:; that the operator shall uotuy_




| CASE Wo. 3473
. Ordar No. R-3141

tho Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within
90 days from the dats of this order.

; (14) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
. antry of such further orders as the Commission way deem neces-

| sary.
1 DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

A .. B

otlan-m .

: STATE OQF NEW MEXICO
‘,‘on COMSERVATION COMMISSION

0

! esr/




ATWOOD & MALONE
LAWYERS
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VEFF D ATWOOD (883-i1960)

(=) ROSSO L. MALONE

: CHARLES F MALONE
f— RUSSELL D. MANN
o PALL A COOTER

[ oy BOB F. TUANER

ROBERT A, JOHNSON

P. 0. DRawER Yo JOHN W, BASSETY, UM,

TELEPHONE SOS azz-822
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BuUiLOING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
8820

OCTOBER
7th
1966

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Oil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

For Pan American Petroleum Corporation, we =nclose
our Entry of Appearance in Case No. 3473 on the
October 11 docket, and in Case No. rfl?? on the October

}_2 docket.

Thank you for your kind assistance and with regards,

20

*

v
Encls.

Very truly yours,

ATWOOD & MALONE

S

CC: J. K. Smith, Esquire w/enc.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THe APPLICATION OF

LEN MAYER FOR COMPULSORY POOLING

OF INTERESTS IN NE/4SE/4, SECTION 1, No. 3473
TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST,

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned attorneys, Atwood & Malone, duly
licenzed to practice law in New Mexico, hereby enter appear-
ance in this cause as co-counsel with Guy Buell, Esquire, of

Fort Worth, Texas, in b2zhalf of Pan American Petroleum Cor-

poration.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this 7th day of

October, 1966.

ATWOOD & MALONE

A=

P. O. Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico
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Docket No. 25-66

October 11,

CASE 3472:

CASE 3473:

CASE 3474:

CASE 3298 (Reopened)

1966 Examiner Hearingy

Application of Monsanto Company for special pogl rules, Leav_
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Shoe—Bar
Pennsylvanian 0il Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a
provision for 80-acre proration units.

Application of Len Mayer for compulsory pooling, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the NE/4 SE/4 of Section
1, Township 8 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Application of Tenneco 0Oil Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause,
seeks authority to institute the waterfivod prsjecht by the
injection of water into the Premier zone of the Grayburg forma-
tion through four wells located in Sections 18 and 19, Township
16 south, Range 30 East, West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

e :.‘-

CASE 3475

ix/

In the matter of Case 3298 being reopened pursuant to the pro—

- visions of Order No. R-1€70~G to permit all operators in the

Todd-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to appear
and present all available information concerning the effective-
ness of the temporary special r:les promulgated by Order No.
R-1670-G for said pool, particularly as they relate to the
effectiveness of the volumetriz formula established for limit-
ing withdrawals of gas from the gas-cap area cf said pocl, and
to the area which can be economically and efficiently drained

by one well, JER

Application of Marathon 0Oil Company for an unorthodox location,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to drill its Indian Hills Unit Well No. 6 "Comm"
at an unorthodox location 1440 feet from the Scuth and East lines
of Section 17, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Indian Basin-
Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.




Docket No. 25-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY -~ OCTOBER 11, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner, or

CASE 3439:

CASE 3440:

CASE 3441:

CASE 3471:

Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

{(Continued from the September 7, 1966 examiner hearing)
In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own motion to permit Scanlon and Shepard and all
other interested parties to show cause why the following Scanlon
and Shepard wells in Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley
County, New Mexico, shouuld not be pluagged and abandon=2d in accord-
anca with a Commission-approved plugging program: Santa Fe Paci-
fic Railroad Lease: Wells Nos. 1, 3, 4, 5, 7, and 8, all in Unit
P, No. 10 in Unit H, and No. 2 in Unit L, all in Section 21; Well
No. 6 in Unit L and Nos. 9 and 12 in Unit M of Section 22 and Nos.
11 and 13 in Unit D of Section 27. Ray Well No. 1 in Unit C, State
Wells Nos. 1 and 2 in Unit A, and State K-1883 No. 1 in Unit B,
all in Section 28.

(Continued from the September 7, 1966 examiner hearing)
In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own motion to permit Osborn & Weir, and all inter-
ested parties, to show cause why the following Osborn & Weir wells
in Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandened in accordance with a Commis-
sion-approved plugging program: Scanlon Well No. 17 in Unit P
of Section 21 and Nos. 14 and 18 in Unit M of Section 22, Scanlon
Ray Wells No. S5 in Unit A and No. 6 in Unit C of Section 28.

(Continued from the September 7, 1966 examiner hearing)
In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own motion to permit LaMar Trucking, Inc., and
all interested parties, to show cause why their State Well No. 1
located 495 feet from the North and West lines of Section 28,
Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Com~

mission-approved plugging program.

Application of Chambers & Kennedy for an exception to Rule 301(b),
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause,
seeks an exception to the provisions of Rule 301(b) of the Com-
mission rules and regulations which provides for the cancellation
of allowables for wells with delinquent Forms C-116. Applicant
seeks reinstatement of eleven days' allowable to its Delhi-
Taylor State Well No. 2 in Unit O of Section 34, and its Abo Well
No. 1 located in Unit N of Section 27, Township 17 South, Range
28 East, Empire-~Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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SPECIALIZING INH: DEFOSITIOMNS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COFY, CONVEN TIONS
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TAUE A

BEFORE. THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

October 11, 1966

__Examiner HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Len Mayer for
Compulsory Pooling,
Chaves County, New Mexico

J
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
) Case No.3 47 3
)
)
)
)
)
)
)

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The next case is Case No. 3473.
MR. HATCH: Case No. 3 4 7 3, Application of Len

Mayer for Compulsory Pooling, Chaves County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin,

Kellahin and Fox, appearing for the Applicant.

MR. NUTTER: We will call for other appearances in
this case at this time.

MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation,
Guy Buell.

I would like permission to make a brief preliminary

statement and motion after the appearances are completed.

MR. NUTTER: Any other appearances?

MR. SPERLING: Jim Sperling, Modrall, Seymour,
Sperling, Roehl & Harris, appearing for Mobile 0il Company.

¥R. NUTTER: Any other appearances? Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, on behalf of Pan American
Petroleum Corporation, I would like . té call to your attention
that the forty acre tract Applicant is seeking to force pool
here is a portion of a larger lease.

According to my information, the ownership in this
;grger lease is the Applicant has 3/16ths, Pan American has
5/16ths and Mobile has the remaining half interest. On

behalf of Pan American, I am going to move that this case




i

i

oD
B
| .
a2
ad
=
1
——
(-~
—
P
[~ —]
aD
g —

rAVE

243-6691 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEALINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, OAItY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1203 F1RST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ PHCNE 256.1204 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1120 SIMMS BLDG. © P.0, BOX 1092 ® PHONE

- . - 3 - e LA 2 - B e m ¥ W an e emea = A o
DE Al DITU MELAUSs LAh 20 mAGGALLY PMAre WAoo

The Examiner is aware that the Commission's policy
is they will not entertain or consider an application for
force pooling unless and until the applicant has made a
good faith, ponafide effort to voluntarily pool. Pan

American has had no opportunity to consider voluntarily

pooling their interest in this forty acres which the Applicant

is attempting to force pool. For that reason, I move
thai this cace he dismissed.

I might also point out to the Examiner that Applicant
here, it is his objective for a well on this forty acres,
which is the San Andres formation. In all probability,

I think it is almost conclusive that that well will be in
the Cato - San Andres 0Oil Pool. The Commission, at

their regular hearing, next week, will consider the
application of Pan american for the adoption of standard
eighty-acre pro-ration units for the Cato - San Andres 0il
pool. I think for this reason, also, that this case is
fatally premature.

Now if the Applicant intends here with his well, to be
a true wild cat well, of course, at this time, he does not

know whehter it will be o0il or gas. If it is gas, he needs

]
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a hurndred and sixty acre unit, not a forty acre unit, so even
if it is a true wild cat well, the application is premature.

So, for all those reasons, I respectfully move that this
case be dismissed.

MR, SPERLING: Mr. Examiner, Mobile joins in Mr.
Buell's motion to dismiss this application.

MR, XELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, as I under-
stand the motion is based on the fact or the contention that
this application is premature for three reasons; first, that
there was no opportunity afforded Pan American to join into
the drilling of this well, or pool their interests in this
unit, We have a letter from Pan American which we will intro-
duce which will refute that statement,

The pending application for eighty acre spacing which
will be heard next week, that case was not filed and was not
going to be heard at the time this application was filed and
we submit as an operator and as an owner in the pool as defined
by the Statutes, we have a right to bring this application to
the Commission to be heard at this time.

The third contention is that we don't know if it's a
true wild cat; whether it will be gas or oil, of course that
is the situation on any wild cat well, you do not know
whether you are going to get gas or oil., The Statewide Rules

require you to have forty acres for an oil well and a hundred
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turns out to be a gas well, then you can rededicate acres to

it, under the present rules of the Commission. So, I submit

that none of the basis for the motion are valid.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Buell, I am going to rule on your

motion and deny it. I am going to take the points in the

reverse of which you presented them.
Point three, that you did not know whether the well

would be o0il or gas, in my opinion, is an invalid argument
for dismissal because if that were the case, we would never
be able to force pool for any wild cat well unless you force
pooled for the maximum tentative gas pro-ration unit which

we have some six hundred and forty acres in this State. So

the fact that we do not know whether it is going to be a gas

well or an oil well, whether it's going to be forty acres,
eighty acres or a hundred and sixty, three twenty or six

forty, in my opinion, is not justification for dismissing

the case.

Point number two, that we have a eighty acre case pending,

as 1 understand it, this force pooling action is not brought

to pool some individual tracts to form a forty acre unit. It
is to pool some undivided interest, and the interest, I

presume would be the same under a forty as they would an

eighty. So if the eighty acre case which is pending should
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result in an eiguiy acss crdev, an the ownership would be

identical whether it would be forty acres or eighty acres.

=
Point number one, that no opportunity was given to Pan
é = gg American to join in the drilling of a well, I think is sub-
w4 Z; Sg stantially reputed by this letter which has been presented up
'25 gé here. It is not an exhibit as yet, but it is a letter from
g o 3

Pan American dated September the 12th, to Mr. Len Mayer from
P. B. Abbey, Pan American Patroleum Corporation, in reply to
Mayer's letter of September 1, requesting that we either farm
out our interest in the N. J. Grays lease or join you in the
drilling of a San Andres test in the NE 1/4 of the NE’/1/4 of
Section 12. We regret that we must advise at this time that

Pan American is unwilling to either farm out it's interest
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or join you in the drilling of a well on this acreage,

MR, BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I was familiar with this
s letter, but if you will note, this letter doesc not refer to
o the forty acres that applicant is trying to pool here today.
MR, KELLAHIN: VWould you join in drilling a well
- N— Mr. Buell?
: MR, BUELL: Pan American would like to have the
opportunity to consider it, which we have not had with regard

to this forty acres.

This correspondence refers to a completely different

forty acres, a completely different proposal. He is not here
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Iitoday to force pool us in this forty acre unit; it is a com-
pletely separate ai:d different one.

MR. NUTTER: This application is for the N E of the
SE, and the letter refers to the ME of the NE. Is that the
point you are making?

MR, BUELL: Yes, sir, actually, and unfortunately,
this is going to cause further confusion. Cur letter back to
the applicant was not completely responsive in that we got the
wrong quarter quarter section. So, really, what we need --
let me have the applicant’'s letter.

Mr. Mayer, by letter dated September 1, offered us the
opportunity to join him in a forty acre unit in the San Andres
well to be drilled to the Cato - San Andres o0il pool pay and
he wanted us to join him under the N¥W 1/4 of the NE 1/4 of
Section 12, Now, the forty acre -- you do not have a plat
before you, Mr. Examiner, the forty acre unit that he is
attempting to force pool in here today is some distance
removed from that forty acres, and incidentally, the moving
of that proposed forty acre unit could certainly affect Pan
American's consideration of an offer to join.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I submit that
we will cover this point in the testimony we offer, and to be
heard, and I am sure that the Commission's Order will give

Pan American an opportunity to join if they see fit, as the
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usual order does.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, that is not
the question. It is the policy of this Commission that an
applicant will make a good faith, bonafide effort to voluntarily
pool. My contention is that with regard to the forty acres
that is the subject matter of this hearing, he has not made
that effort and I think the case should be dismissed.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Buell, you are sayiug that you have

only had an offer to join in this unit which is in the NW of

- s ~vam

the FE.
MR, BUELL: Yes, sir, of Section 12,
MR. PORTER: And not the one in question here today?
MR, BUELL: ©No, sir, if my memory serves me correctly

I believe this forty acres is in Section 1; it is not even in

the same Section.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1If the Examiner please, our testimony
will cover this, and we will show ;hat Pan American was offered
an opportunity to join. That will be a conclusion to be made
by the Examiner, as to whether this was or was not done.

MR, NUTTER: To join in the drilling of a well in
this particular forty, that's the force pooling action con-

cerned?

MR, KELLAHIN: It's my understanding that the offer

was to drill anywhere on this lease, and it was a flat refusal
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to participate in any well, at any location on this lease.

»wn NIFPTER. Was this a verbal offer?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

MR. BUELL: Well, Mr. Examiner, 1 am at a complete

disadvantage there. I will say to the Examiner and under oath

1f Mr. Kellahin would like me to, that I have cheéked with all
Pan American people to whom an offer,even verbal, such as

this, was to be made and my answer was that the only offer

we have ever had from this applicant was his letter of Septembex
1, 1966, which discussed a completely different forty acre

unit.

MR. NUTTER: May I see the letter of September 1,
Mr. Buell?

Mr. Buell, I am géing to overrule my ruling and save
jt for later. In the meantime, we will go ahead and bhear the
case and then we will rule on the motion at the conclusion of
the evidence. We will see what evidence he has got here, of
this verbal order.

MR. BUELL: Mr, Examiner, I am not arguing with the
Examiner, but I would iike to briefly comment on what you call
points two and three, not by way of argument, but by way of

explaining my position.

Actually, the fact that these are undivided interests was

the reason that I thought the application was premature because
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o1 tnose two facts. As I understand the law, an undivided

interest owner has the right to drill anywhere on his undivided

s
;s interest. He can assign eighty acres, he can assign forty

b e acres, whatever the rules and the regulations of the Commission
= :i are, and he does not need to force pool anybody, he had that

e E% legal right. So, since he has tha: legal right, he is not

uh

trying to put the tracts together to make a standard unit,

Nt
[\

o

a
k3

dearnley-meier reportino

£

that's why I said the application was nremature, because this

applicant has =2 lggai right, right now, to drill a well any-

® PHONE 243.6691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

HONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

o

where he wants to on this three hundred and twenty acre lease

without force pooviing anyone,

MR, NUTTER: The trouble is, he does not know when

he has produced 3/16ths of the oil and has to quit.
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MR, BUELL: Force pooling is not going to increase

his share of the oil. By your order of force pooling, you are
o not going to give him any more than 3/16ths, I will guarantee
- you that, so he is 3/16ths, if he drills on his own, or if

he force pools us, or if we voluntarily get together, which

L is what we should do.

MR. NUTTER: Would you proceed with your case, Mr.

Kellahin?

MR, KELLAHIN: We have two witnesses that I would

like to have sworn.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Examiner, you might bhave a short
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i g Aovuss, eauu SUT il LUCY CaS gL (UgELner.
1 § MR. KELLARIR: VWe offered to get together earlier;
: % they did not indicate that they could.
f‘ = ;;' gg MR, BUELL: May it please the Examiner, and .l{r.
= ; § zg Porter, uafortunately, I cannot speak with complete authority
g g gé for Pan American. I am guided pretty strictly by directives
wa g =22
< g Eg and I have had no directives in this regard. It!s just that
o %ﬂ E ;5 common sense tells me that Mobile and Pan American and the
. % % ?g applicant shouid get iogeihsr.
. ; g %; MR. PORTEP: I assume that Mr. Sperling does not haveL
£ 0%
e g g §§ the power to enter into an agreement at this state.
= : g§ MR. SPERLING: That is correct.
- = 2 23
§ g %g MR, NUTTER: We will go ahead and hear your case.
=5 § ==
= Would the witnesses stand to be sworn, please.
N (Whereupon the witnesses were
-; sworn)
MR. KELLAHIN: I call my first witness, Mr. Mayer.
- DIRECT EXAMINATION
- . BY MR, KELLAHIN:
Q Would you state your name, please?
- A Len Mayer.
tor Q What business are you engaged in Mr., Mayer?
' A Independent 0il Producer, Roswell, New Mexico.
- Q What connection do you have with Case No. 3473
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3 now pending herore tne Lommissivul
- § A I am the applicant.
-]
L
§ Q Are you associated with anyone else in the ownersuip
e “
x $
s % %8 of this property?
= 5 3
- § ;; A Yes, Mr. Robert L. Haney, Roswell, New Mexico.
Q> 5 32
Lol - Ew
= & §§ Q Mr. Haney is present here today?
= = ] 3
. S A Yes, he is.
o8 . §°
i LEE 5 2§ Q Mr. Mayer, have you operated in southeastern New
. o 22 Mexico before as an o0il operator?
P as w s I
pe S e
— £ 2 A Yes, sir,
= 2 &g
= E; e 2z Q Have you had any experience in driiiing San Andres
o o
[ . L
a = g8 | wells in Chaves County?
Sr—I -
2 3y .
< g £ A Yes; however, I have not been successful in getting
3 L R’g
= % C-F
- any production in Chaves County.
Q Have you had experience in the drilling of oil wells
e in southeastern New Mexico?
A True.
Q Would you describe for the benefit of the Examiner
o just what the nature of that experience has been?
A I have been engaged as an independent in Southeast
New Mexico, predominantly in search of San Andres production
g e for the past ten to eleven years. I was instrumental in dis-
covering the Milnesand San Andres field in 1958. I have
production in the Mescalero San Andres field in Lea County,
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” 3 rand 1 have royalties in the Flying M San Andres field m
- § Lea County and I have drilled —- I don't know the exact count,
. g hut approximately thirty to fifty San Andres wells in the past
: § :g %g ten years.
ot ; % 2; Q Are you familiar with the application that is being
§ ,E': ‘gé heard by the Commission at this time?
- = 5 ,
: ¥ % A In what respect, sir?
oo i §:
- f:T_: P §€’~; Q ¥hat do you propose in this application?
= § 8
. §_ :::. fé A 1 progose to protect my correlative rights involved
= g g; in and under this three hundred and twenty acre tract as out-
£ 9%
2 é g ?E iined here in cglor on the plat, which I furnished.
; _‘_:::T ; .gé Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 1
= z °3
. :‘Eg % %? consisting of two pages, would you identify that exhibit?
$- = 3 =F A Well, Exhibit 1 gives a breakdown as to the leasehold
: and mineral ownership under the -- what was previously called
;; the Grays tract, and since that time the Grays' mineral in-
. terest has been purchased by independent operators in Midland,
m Texas, by the name of Martin, Williams & Judson, This is
the first page of Exhibit 1. It also shows the ieasehold
working interest. Assuming that Mobile 0il Company owns one-
half interest of the minerals of this tract, intends to retain
t*at mineral interest and operate thereon.
Q That is the fee jnterest, is that right?
- A That is right, they own the minerals and the fee.
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; ] o And tha Mewtin Wildliooo & To2o,. ie ope-IOUTTHY
- A They own what was previously the Grays interest
@ which was previcusly leased by Grays to Pan American Oil.
L=
; Q And the Bonnie Matlock Morrison interest --
suis A Is a undivided one-sixteenth imnterest, which was

previously leased by Pan American.

®  ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q Are they presently held by Pan American?
w2 A To my knowledge, yes.
{
Q To the best of your knowledge, the dates shown

on the right ae the exploration dates of the various leases?
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o A That's correct,
! Q And your lease expires March 22nd, 1967, is that
s
es correct?
et A One of my leases.
‘% Q One of your leases?
- A Yes, sir.
o Q Are these interests 2ll undivided interests?
- A That is correct, undivided in my case, and un-

divided in 3/16ths interest under a three hundred and twenty

acre tract.

Q Does the first sheet of Exhibit No. 1 show the

interest of the entire tract which is colored yellow on the

second sheet?

i ) : A Yes, they are all the same.
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| 3
' 3 Q And you are proposing to form a unit consisting of
o ; the An i/+ oI thz SP 174 of Section 17
i (=]
14 A Correct.
boes 3 Eg Q That is what you are asking for at this time?
T ¥ 3l
© ¥
- § Zx A Yes, sir.
; a> § 3%
=
= & &g Q Are you willing to drill a well on this unit 1if it
. o I3 ~
v ¥ 8 <% | is formed?
= ; §°
il 23 A Yes.
. 2 & fé Q You understand, of course, that if you get a dry
. { %! | bole, you and your joint venture partner will bear the full
o : g3
- “E’ g 92 | cost, you understand that?
a> ;z; g8 A Yes, I understand ihati.
A
CEE-
e E i E3- Q In connection with the drilling of a San Andres
=t well, wo you encounter any problems in this area?
b
A The only real problem that I have ever encountered
ot in driliing a: San Andres well is drilling out from down
T under the under surface pipe to the total depth. We have a
7 strata of about aA thousand feet thickness which we call the
- red beds. Unless this particular strata is handled very
ot carefully, there is a chance that you could lose the hole, of
L, which has happened to me on two different occasions before
ad reaching the total depth,
. Q Wha’ are the drilling costs, usually, in this area?
' | A I would estimate a completed well at this depth
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to cost approximately $56;000.00.

Q Do you consider iuas thore arve anv risks involved

in the possibility of encountering oil or gas at this

location? Are you assuming any risks in drilling a well in

visions of our Statutes? You are familiar with them, are you

not?

A No, ¥ am not,

oo g
= z
Lo X
- - 3 hopes of getting oil our gas?
4
= ..~
= g A Yes, 1 feel there is a »isk.
- o g
2 Z Q Did you appraise the risk involved in drilling of
o0 .
- = § | this well?
= Z A | Yes, sir.
— e £
— * Q What would you estimate them to be under the pro-
a>
‘as
=
i
=
[ —
T
<<
ad
=
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o Q If I tell you that the New Mexico Force Pooling
Statute permits the 0il Conservation Commission to allow a
risk factor of 50% of the cost of the drilling of a particular
B welil, would ybu consider that a reasonable risk factor in this

case?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, did you make any effort to obtain the cooperation
of the other interests owners in drilling of the well you pro-

pose to drill?

A Yes, sir, I might press that fact by stating that

I have, in the undivided one-eighth interest, which was taken
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-
5 g from the Tfust Department of the Republic Nationai paukx, !
o g Dallas, Texas, for the Selma E. Andres Trust. I think it is
" g a known fact among land men of the major companies as well as
&é g %g independents in southeastern New Mexico, that this Trust is
s %i § E; not leased land, per se, that is for periods of five years,
" ;f g gg ten years, one year, for a bonus corsideration. They normally
! = % fg lease for a short period of time with an additional royalty
iz
f; ;gg E gg and an obligatory or forfeit if you do not drill.
. %%, g ?g Q Forfeit the leaso if you do not drill?
' ;; g gg A Plus a money sum, This is my case in this situa-
2 2
'gg g ;% tion., It is my entire reascon for requesting forced pooling.
. jé; ; ég I feel first, that this lease is essentially productive. I
o g; % §§ secondly fe~l that in order to protect my position, that I am
‘ = ! 3 going to have to drill it bec#use I cannot re-negotiate the
. lease and if I did lose this lease, that it would cause me some
grievance as far as money and loss of potential production.
Q Did you contact Mobile Oil Company?
A Yes, I did.
-~ Q Did you do this personally?
A I did, verbally.
Q Who did you contact?
e A Mr. Jim Posey, District Land Man, Roswell, New
Mexico.
Q What were the results of your contact with Mr,
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| =
Posey?
é y
= % a w.. Dacav advised me, after consulting his division
v
5 officers, that Mobile 0il Company #a&S unwilling to either join
- = S
=2 2 &9 or farm out to me on any of this acreage; that they would
i > 3 &
3 i
o i §§ prefer to wait for normal development.
= § §§ Q When you say on any of this acreage, are you
= o> % 18
s £ W5
' g _< referring to tke entire lease?
oo o= 3°
; = % 53
=5 18 A Yes, sir.
= § &
= 3 c3 Q Would that include the NE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of
] — x “n.
— £ 2. | Section 17
e = &3
f = ?? A Yes, sir.
! >'—u z ‘%
@ 83 Q Was it your understanding from Mr. Posey that
i g z =z
5 2x
h -t
A S ig Mobile would not join in the drilling of a well on that
- & -8
e acreage or give you a farm out or any other acrdage covered
) by this lease?
= A Yes, sir.
H Q Did you contact Pan American?

A I might preface this regarding this, Mr., Haney,
my associate in this matter, made personal contact over the
phone --

Q He will testify to that himself.

A well, I had no conversation with Mr. Abbey. This
was all done by Mr. Haney. He will have to testify regarding
this matter.
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Q Did you write a letter to PanrAlerié;n? ;

A Yes, I did.

Q Was that the letter that was referred to by Mr.
Buell in connection with his motion?

A Yes, sir.

Q And did you get a reply to that letter?

A Yes, sir, I did.

Q Was that the letter which has been marked as
Exhibit No. 27

A Thati is correct.

Q That defines to join on as you have described,

the NE 1/4 of the NE 1/4 of Section 12, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q You had no other contact with Pan American, I take
it?

A No, not other than by letter. Mr. Haney, in his

conversation, represented we were both asscciated in this and
I wrote the letter on my letterhead. I might add that I did not
ask for a farm out of any more acreage than one drill site so
that I might protect my position, and the reason I took this

action at the time that I did is because the time was running
and I felt if I were refused, as 1 have been, that it would be
necessary for me to comé before the Commission and the time

factor itself is the reason for this situation. 1 personally
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orting service, inc.
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would welcome mobile and Pan American’'s joining me, and as
far as that goes, if my present location is not agreeable, I
certainly will be acceptable to discussing any other locations
that they might have an interest in. My prime interest is to

protect my rights, as I do feel that this potentially could

all be productive.

Q ¥as Exhibit 1 prepared by you, or under your super-
vision?

A Tes, sirn.

Q And Exhibit 2 is a copy of a letter received from

Pan American in response to a letter written by you?

A Yes, sir.

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time, we offer Exhibits 1

and 2,

MR. NUTTER: Exhihits ] and 2 will he admitted into

evidence.

MR. KELLAHIN: This completes the direct examination

of the witness.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any questions of this

witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q When does this lease expire, that you were discuss-

ing, I don't believe you stated that.
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A March 22nd, 1967. That is, a portion of my lease.
Q You say you are experienced in drilling San Andres

wells. Do you know how long it takes to drill a San Andres
well in this Cato area?

A Yes, approximately seven to eight days, that is
without trouble, sir. Now, what I am saying, in ny previous
testimony, regarding the red bed situation, you can get in a
situation where you have a fishing job that lasts long
durations and during the fishing job could contaminate the
red bed section to such a point that you could never get back
in the hole again., This is what has bappened to me in the past
due to the fishing job.

Q Roughly how many 8S8an Andres wells would you say

are drilled and completed in the Cato - San Andres pool?

A At the present time?
Q Yes.
A This plat of mine shows the producers, and 1 will

just count them out for you.
Q Roughly 1is all right,
A In the field proper, it appears that there is

between twelve and fourteen wells.

Q And there are several more drilling and in various

stages of completion?

A Yes, sir.
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Q It is a very active development program, 1s it not?
A Not as active as I would say of some other fields,
I feel probably the company you represent is the most active
in the area. The other companies are immediately located in
the field, but they seem to take the position to let you all
carry out the initial development.
Q Do you know of any of these wells that are completed

or at any stage of drilling in Cato that have this trouble

you discussed?

A Yes, sir, I know of one well, yes, sir.
Q What well?
A The Allied Chemical -- or I believe -- I don’'t know

how they go, Union.Téxas or Allied Chemical No. 1 Cato well

bad red bed trouble; I understand, were unable to ruan open hole

logs because of the ridging in the red bed zone and I do believe
went ahead and set pipe because it was a direct offset and

used what we call a tie-in perforating log to complete the

well,
. How long did it take to drill that well?
A I don't have any figures or that, sir,
Q It did not take an unusual amount of time, though,

even with the red bed troubles they had?
A I just do not know; I do know that they had

difficulty in reaching bottom.
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) All FlgRi, Dix. 14 yuvus LSSLLlmwy, ywu Bovol
mentioned waste pravention, so I assume by that that there’
is no waste prevention aspect to your application here today?

A Waste prevention?

Q Yes, sir, you know the primary responsibilities
of this Commission are the prevention of waste and the
protection of correlative rights. 1Is there any waste preven-
tion aspect to your application?

A I would have to discuss this with Mr, --

MR. KELLAHIN: I think this calls for a legal
conclusion,

MR, NUTTER: Do you want to pursue the question?

MR, BUELL: I would 1like the witness to answer it
if he can; if he does not know, he can just say, 1 do not
know., I don't want Mr. Kellabhin to answer it for him.

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Mayer, in your opinion, is there
any waste involved, if you do drill the well, or if you don't
drill the well? Is the matter of the prevention of waste ~--

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, it is the
position of the applicant in this case that he has an expiring
lease, and in order to protect his cofrrelative rights under
the Rules established by this Commission for the purpose of
preventing waste, he must file a. application before the

Commission for relief to protect his correlative rights. Now,
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: the waste we're talking about here is the waste that has

L already been determined by the Commission in setting up the
State-wide rule on the drilling and completion of wells., We

are trying to operate under those rules within the framework
which was established providing for force pooling, ana tnis
makes no mention of the protection of the waste, as far as
his correlative rights.

MR, NUTTER: I understand, Mr, Mayer, in your
opinion, is the issue of waste involved here, or is it the
| matter of protection of correlative rights?

A Waste, to mv knowledge is not involved.

MR. NUTTER: But the protection of correlative

s

rights is your main concern in this case?
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. A Yes, sir.
MR, NUTTER: Mr. Buell,

Q (By Mr. Buell) Thank you, Mr, Examiner. Would

o you make an "X" mark on the second sheet of your Exhibit 1
for the quarter section that you discussed in your letter to
Pan American, where you asked if we would like to join, and

that you would like to have us.

A (witness complies)

Q The NW 1/4 of the NE 1/4 of Section 127

A Yes, sir.

Q All right, sir., Now would you also put a cross
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vy au ‘A" mark in thé‘forty acre unit you are asking the

Commission to force pool here today?

A (witness complies)

) All right, sir, which of these two units that you
have made an "X" mark over are closer to producing wells in
the Cato - San Aundres oil pool? Which the two?

A Tpe N¥ of the NE of Section 12,

Q In other words, the forty acre unit that you first
approached Pan American on?

A Yes, sir, I night add that one thing regarding ihis
N NE 12 that may show the manner in which I am requesting the
NE SE of 1 would in faci be a better location at this time.
Within the last few days, a well has been bottomed in the
NW NW of Section 13, which from our previous geological work
in the area, bottom much lower sub sea wise, or in the San
Andres formation than we had expected from what geological
work I have;regarding my acreage, it now appears that the
Jocation in the NE of the SE of Section 1 would, in fact, be
a better location for a structure, if structure be the case,

regarding the Cato - San Andres pool.

Q You said you were an old San Andres man?
A Yes, sir, not old.
Q Let me change that. You were an eXperienced San

Andres man.
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A All right.

Q Have you found structure to be too critical and
whether or not the San Andres will be productive under a
tract?

A Yes, sir, depending on the field you are talking about.
I can name several fields where structure is a very critical
matter; in fact, just the sub sea location of a well, whether
the field is stratographic or not, does have effects, I'd say,

in general, yes, structure has a great effect on San Andres

production.
Q There are a lot of San Andres fields in this
immediate area -- well, let me first ask you about Cato, based

on the data that you have evaluated, do you think structureA
is critical with regard to productivity in the Cato area?

A Of course, Pan American has not released very many
of their logs, so I have vro way of determining that other than
what I have been able to get.

Q Well, based upon what you have heen able to get,

A ¥ell, I would say for instance as an example, the
discovery well located in the NW of the SW of Section 11 was
drilled and completed as a very fine producer. The diagonal
northwest off-set called the Pan American No. 1, Adco, in the
SE of the NW ran geologically seventy-five feet high to that

well and made an excellent well, also. Now, this is very
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i . unusual in a San Andres formation in one location, see,
o
- § atwunto=s 22 (Lal cuailow Or depth and jump up seventy-five
i F
g feet, s0 I would have to say from very little information I
e = 8
; s 2 §8 have regarding the production in the field proper, that the
= z.’:‘
- _ § %g structure appears to play a part in the production and the
. 93§ 3%
{ | i - %
‘= 38 planning for the production.
oo 333
“v £ .3 Q What specific geological data have you seen which
o2 & §°
w = X 23 leads you to believe that your forty acres in Section 1 that
. g %%
= 2 %g you are attempting to force pool here today would be better
e 2 F %
- % g San Andres than the forty acres i Section 12 thai you first
= 2 3%
- E; 2 ¢f | approached us on? What geological data have you seen?
r=3 -
i . . e 2
§;‘ E gg A Weill, I had independent studies made of the entire
= O3
i ;; 2z it region, and there is a point, I am sure,on this field where
= ¢ 23
¢f-== == a well drilled down dip, so to speak, is going to encounter
P
a situation where the o0il zone will more than likely turn
- to water. This has been the standard condition in the San
= Andres field.
Q But actually, in the primary factors in determining
[
whether or not a San Andres well will be productive in the
area of the Cato - San Andres, is whether or not that particular
location has porosity and permeability.development?
A Yes, sir. In an instance, but in another cace,
it may have great porosity and permeability and we are going
=y
-~ I can cite an example of a well in Section 13 I drilled
= 4




saot 28

3 with Mr., Jack McClellan of Roswell whom I am personally
. g acquainted with, that is some eight feet low, a.d was drilled
g prior to the discovery of the Cato field;from logs and core
- Eé % gg analysis due to the fact that they were highly water saturated,
- :i § %; Mr. McClellan plugged his well.
as 2 3
'22 g §§ Q He did not even test the San Andres, did he?
- & & %3
o2 § .3 A No, to my knowledge he did not. It would appear --
i z.
— 4;? g §§ now, I have been an associate of Mr. McClellan on several
Ei. g §§ San Andres endeavors that all the information that he had
Qo w L
:: % %; available at that time ipndicated that the San Andres in that
- ‘§§ g g% point was water bearing. So from what we have from that well
) jé? ; ég and wells drilled in a general area, we are drawing a line
E; g g% right now on this well, and this new well in the NW N¥W in
ays § gz3 .
- =R =S Section 13, that indicates that possibly, as you move down
it, that you are going to encounter water in the Cato area,
) and this was the reason that I stated that it appeared to
sos me that now with the latest information available, that
- possibly my location as proposed in this force pooling request
- in the NE SE could possibly be the best geological location.
Q All right, sir. Now you testified that unless the
- Commission approved this force pooling application, that your
;
- correlative rights would be violated?
b A Yes, sir.
[ ]
Q Would you please state, for the record, how?
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: : ‘ A £ 1 do:mot comme~ A=41110g operations on ©F ,
" pefore March 22na, 1227, T will first, lose WY j1ease On one- \

eighth of the juterest which I have tentatively placed a

value OB. In addition to that, 1 will forfeit 2 cash con-

[
H
U«

sideration gor not drilling this 1nterest.

Lol -5
'%5 EL Q A1l right,sir, are those ways the only ways that
=
“ ] :1 you think your correlative rights can be violated, or cap
e w3
= 2 3% | you think of any other reasons?
= § &
= 5 % A { can tbink of one mOTe. ; think that this acreage
o B < o I
e x N“’
— g 2. \ is productive and 1 would be 108ing BY proportion of the
= 2 §d
= ] $% production.
’ . L)
j;; : gé Q pre those the only reasons that you caP think of
= z Lz
N El
, Eg § B any way that your correlative rights will be violated ijf the
= & 8%

1

Connission does not approve this application?

A Yes, Sir.

Q a11 right, sir. Now, there 1S pot a one of those

i

things you pamed that you couldn't cure yourseli by drilling

Y

a well without force pooling. 1s that not correct?

A Well, 1 don't feel in pormal operations, that 1

should be rcquired to carry Pan American or Mobile jn the

drilling and carry them for 13/16ths jnterest when if theYy

do not feel that they can farm out to me that they would not

join. in other words, 1 feel that this is 8 two-way agtreet;

1f they won't farm out, they 8
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‘ feel that becau

required to go jn and drill and to carry them, in essencse,
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se I am refused ob both sides that 1 should be

what I would be doing.

Q Would it be a fair summary of your answer to say

you could do.it, but you do not want to do 1it?

A Well, I think jt would be inequitablevif 1 did do
it.
MR, BUELL: That's all T have, Mr. Examiner.
MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of this witness?
MR. SPERLING: 1 have. got one oOr two.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:

Q Mr, Mayer, I have not seen +the letter which was

addressed by you or your associate to Pan American, but I

assume it was essentially the same as the ore dated September 1

1966, addressed to Mobile 0il Corporation. That letter pro-
posed a farm out to drill a well at a location at the NW of
the NE of Section 12, which I gather was the same proposal
you made to pan Amexrican?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you ever approached Mobile with reference to
drilling the well which is the subject of this application?

A Yes, sir, I made a general approach regarding a

1ocation anywhere upon the acreage, and the general consensus
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was to make my reduest in fovrmal whénn 1 made my formal
request, after making preliminary inquiry to make my formal
request as close to the development that was going on at the
time, as was practical on the acreage that I had. And for
that reason, I made the specific request of the NW of the NE
of Section 12, Yes, a general approach had been made with
respect to any of the acreage. Irn fact, my approach to Pan
American and Mobile both is along the lines of the very thing
that I am requesting pooling on and that is to protect mv
rights and if they have any ideas as to a better one, then I
propose that we should have a meeting of the wminds on it, but
I got total refusal in all respects.

Q Well, your letter further proposed that with that
location, that you specified, that you considered that you
would be granted a discovery allowable for a period of two
years from the date of completion?

A I made that point in that letter because at the
time, I was nct aware of the possibilities or the ruling on
this new discovery allowable which has come out. I was under
the impression that if you located a mile from an existing
field boundary that you might be entitled to a discovery
allowable, and if that were so, that might add added impetus
to Mobile to join me in the drilling of the well on my

property, and I have since found out in the course of develop-
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|
: 2 ment, has overruled this situation. Normal dev 2lopment now
L ; has moved, gone over toward this acreage and is onteids 5r
o
5 this boundary,
- g 8
if 3 §g Q Then your impression that you qualified for a
g =3I
e . § i; discovery allowable has been corrected?
[as 3o " 2
e H gu:
=~ £ 3§ A Even if I could have on a mile's limit now, any
= as f 5‘:’
“ F +3 | of my acreage is closer than a mile to the field.
STHEE X
—— :‘ 3-1
“‘;EE 5 I8 Q You are not suffering any drainage at the moment,
Ef“ § 2z are you, as to your interest in this?
— £ 2 A No, sir.
¥ |
: E; § S§ Q So the correlative rights that you speak of are
= i . F .
o gg primarily of a contractual nature?
' C— E :Z
¥ oz
< i 3= A That's right, yes, sir. Well, contractual to the
QD b o m
= & ==
£ effect that my lease is expiring. This has happened in many

cases to major oil companies and independents alik> and also,
e that I feel now, that while I have this lease, that as I ex-
e plained to Mr. Buell, that it is essentially productive.

Therefore that is an added reason for me to try to protect

them.

Q You feel that the risk that you have mentioned is
influenced more by the possibility of mechanical troubles or

by the possibility of not reaching production in commercial

quantity?

A Well, I feel that production in a commercial

=
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quantity is very definitely possible. I added the fact of the
additional risk of drilling which is something we aiways run
into in drilling of any wells. I just specified those that
we normally run into in the San Andres, normally. I could add
that there is always a possibility of a blow-out and fire and
other things such as that which could happen if the zone were
productive enough,

MR. SPERLING: That's all.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.

Mayer?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Mayer, is it your wish that you be designated
operator .of this unit, if the application is approved?

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Mayer, I understood you to say
that you, yourself, had contacted Jim Posey, the Mobile man,
and that Mobile, through Mr, Posey, had declimed to Jjoin you
in the drilling of a well anywhere on the acreage?

A That's correct.

MR, NUTTER: I also got the inference that Mr,
Haney had made the personal contact with the Pan American
people and he will testify to this point?

A Yes, sir, In other words, I made the general
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proposal, myself, and Mr. Haney, to all the marties involved
with the idea, and early enough that we could satisfy our
position anywhere on the lease, whatever they would be willing
to do. Now, when I presented my formal letter, I presented

it on the basis of the closed forty located to production,

MR, NUTTER: Now, your contact with Mr. Posey was
before you wrote the letter of September 17

A Yes, sir, and of course, Mr. Posey happened to have
been gone during the time that I heard from Pan American.
I advised him that I felt that due to the time factor that I
would have to go ahead, or his offices, that I would have to
go ahead and request a hearing on this because I did not know
where I would be set up on the docket and when a decision
would be reached. And in the meantime, this letter went
through channels with Mobile 0il Company I, as late as
yesterday afternoon, called Mr. Posey, to advise him I was
coming to Santa Fe in this matter, and he advised me to state
in the hearing what I have already testified to.

MR, NUTTER: This contact that you made with him
originally in which he declined in joining drilling of a well
anywhere on the acreage, do you remember the date of that
contact?

A It would have been prior to my letter. We could

say -- my letter was dated September 1, factually speaking,
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Mr. Posey: T dan't feel, was empowered to give me a

ny decision,
but asked me to write a formal letter which he would pave &
submit through channels. I can Say, probably, that the
contact was made, the 30th of August, 1 think, pecause 1 was
interested in expediting the matter, and I think it would be

in there somewhere.
MR. NUTTER: within a matter of 2 few days prior

to writing this letter?

A Ves, Sir, and of course, as you understand, due to
the fact that this had to g° through channels, Wr. nasev would
only pass this on, 23 I understand, to his superiors, regarding
my request. 5o that is the reason I rnquested the NW of the NE
at that time, because of the proximity to production.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, 1 would

\

1ike to renevw my motion. 1 believe pased on the testimony,

this evidence shows that Mobile has had one€ offer and that was
on the forty acres in Section 12, and not the forty acres that
they are here today, trying to force pool. In view of his

answer -- that is the record, Mobile has nad one offer.

MR. NUTTER: Well, we are still going to withhold

the ruling.
A May I add one thing. It is my frank opinion, if

that's what the question is, that in essense, My location,

further away would give them, if that were the case, greater
_..__”.”__,__,,__ﬂ,,__.__,.,
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h they already turned me down on. \

v manld. as 1 said, the reason 1 located in the NW NE,

grounds for refusal whic

production. As it's turned out now, my iuformation. 1 feel

(o]

requested that, was pecause that it was the closest v \

that my request, in the NE and SE is probably petter,
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- z
as z
=2 H
= £ geologically.
- = 3
e § 3 MR. NUTTER: Have you received a written reply
oo § §;
- ;gé 5 2% from Mcbile?
= & iz A No. 1 asked them for one, and they did not give
o o w e X
P £ “ﬂ-
o % 2* | it to me, and advised me to testify to that; that they did not
@ : g8
- EE % 6% | care to join me at this time, either to farm out or join me,
I} .'5'
) a i g8 | but wouid profer 1o wajit for normal development.
= % i
N Zy
o= I == MR. NUTTER: Are tbere any further questiocns of
a> < o o
= b Z &
- this witness:
MR. KELLAHIN: Was it your under standing of that
~ answer that that covered any location on tbis lease?

“‘ A That's my understanding, sir.

MR. NUTTER: 1f thewe are no further questions
the witness may be excused. We will recess at this time
before we go on with the next witness, until 1:30.

(Afternoon session of Case Xo.
3473)

MR, NUTTER: The hearing will come to order and we

will resume case No. 3473. ¥r. Kellahin, I think you were

} »______'__-—-———*‘—"‘-—_-__________—-——-——"___.‘——_,____. ——
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ready to call an;;;;;m;;:;;;;T_—‘—““q_hh““‘“Hﬁh—

MR, KELLAHIN. Yes, 8sir,

DIRECT ?XAﬁIHATJUN
\\

o

§g BY MR, KELLARIN:

gg Q Would you state your hame, Please?

§§ A Robert L. Haney,

33

fg Q What businegg are youy engaged: ip Mr, Haney?
A Independent 011 Producer, Roswe]) New Mexico
Q Are you associated with Lep Mayer in Connection

Chaves County?

o A Yes, sirp,
z
g Q What jig your interest?
A My interest is halr of the 3/16ths working

conversatjop he haqg with pan Americap Personne] or Course,
that jg 2 classijc example of hearsay and {°* jg not admissible.
However, if the Commission wants to hear it, 1 Will not object

to it, I woulq like to State that 1 intend




I had during the noon recess.
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MR. NUTTER:

conversation,

A1l right, we will hear his telephoné

P e
Jr—-—

and then we wlll ncas

(By Mr. Kellahin)ﬂr. Haney, in connection with yonr

jnterest in the Grays 1ease,did you have any contact with

g
3
H gé Mobile Oil Company?
- 2 28
% i% A Len Mayer and I jointly contacted Jim Posey,
- E_ %% jnitially, sometime in August, concerning 2 farm out.
R S
E%“ % %% Q Would you relate what occurred in connection with
Y z *
— § %é that contact?
‘éé g 3% A At that time, W€ asked Mr. Posey 1f Mobils would
j;; ; §§ entertain 2 farm out on their undivided one-half minera2l
= Z 5z
: Eg % é% jnterest, and Mr. rosey stated that he did not have anpy
= " authorization, put that he would suspect that Mobile would
. join in drilling & well with us, and suggested that we contact
- Pan Americar to see what they would do.
P Q Was this 2a personal conversation, or was this by
»
& telephone?
A A personal conversation;
Q Who was present at that convarsation?
A Just the three of us.
Q What action did you then take?
A Then I contacted Pan American by telephone. I
believe, 1 am not sure, put 1 believe I talked to John

|t
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Thompson.
MR, BUELL: To who?

A John Thompson, and told John that we had an un-

divided interest in this three hundred and twenty acres; that we

were interested in drilling a well up there, and we would like
to request a farm out Trom Pan American, and draw our hole
money. John stated then, he said,"well, put it in some form
of terms, and we will run it by management and see what their
feeling is."

Q Gottiug back to Mobile, what then occurred in
connection with your contact with Mr., Posey?

A We didn't make any additional contact. Posey's

stand was to wait and see what Pan American would do.

Q@ Did you have any further contact them with Pan
American?
A Well, we didn't receive a reply from Pan American,

and I called them and at that time -~

Q ¥ho did you call this time?

A I believe I talked to Pete Abbey, I am not certain,
I made several ~-- it was either Pete Abbey or Ben May.

Q When was this?

A This was in the latter part of August.

Q What occurred then?

A He stated that they were not interested in making
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a farm out at this time, and that the deal, or request, had
been rejected.

Q Did this apply to the entire lease?

A At that time, he said they would not be interested
in making a farm out of any type, and I asked him if there
was any other proposal we could make in lines of a farm out,
no; he just turned it down flat. We, at a later date, talked
to Mobile, and related the fact that Pan American would not
farm oui and that we would like Lo tiren dirilil z wel?l, and pet

them to join us.

A What response did you get to that proposal?
A At that time, Mr. Posey requested that we make a
formal regquest and he said, "If you don't want -- or we elect

not to join, make an alternate request insofar as a farm out

is ¢cr..~vne-."”

Q Did you make such a proposal?

.\ We did so in our letter, I believe, dated September
the 1st,.

Q Now that covered the NW of the NE of Section 12,
did it not?

A Yes, sir,

Q What answer did you get to that proposal?

A I did not -- prior to getting Pan America's reply

I called. It was sometime before, or we felt it was sometime
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[—;efore. we got a repvly and I was dealing with them on some

other matters, and I called and talked to. I helieve it wne

Ben May.
Q This was Pan American?
A Pan American, yes, and asked them about our letter

of September the 1lst, and Ben stated at that time that they

in joeining. We had been turned down on farm out, joining;
they were not interested in doing anything in the area at
this time, and planned to handle the area by regular develop-~

t -- and ai{ that time, I asked nim, I said, “is

a

i

£l
et

ai

(44

&en
there anything we can do?" and he said "No, we will just
handle it by normal development.”

Q Did vou consider making a specific proposal on the
NE of the SE of Section 1?

A No, sir, I douldn't see any -- they didn't leave
the door open for any negotiation, or suggest that they would
be interested in any other location. They just flat stated
that they were not interested in doing anything on the lease

and area at this time.

Q This is Pan American?
A Right.
Q ¥hat position was taken by Mobile?

A Mobile took the same position. Mobile toek the

were not interested in doing anything. They were not interested
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position that they owned the minerals; that they were not in
any hurry; that they would not be interested in drilling on
thic lasse nr on their mineral interest until ivhev were off~-

set or until they had normal off-set development,

Q And who told you this and when?

A This was told to Len and myself by Mr. Posey.

Q That was personally?

A Yes, I don't know whether he used the exact words.
Q When was this?

A This was ~- Mr. Posey had been on vacation for

some time. This was come time in the latter part of September.

MR. KELLAHIN: That s all I have on direct

examination.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this

witness?

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, let me

ask him a question or two.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Haney, as I understood your testimony, and I
had a littie difficulty following it, you were jumping back
from Mr. Posey and Ben May and John Thompsen, but as I
understood your testimony, you all had made Pan American one

offer and that was to farm out or voluntarily puol that quarter
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- § / A In the form of 2 formal ofpepo
]
3 Q Yes, sip
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o X 8 A Is that what yoy mean
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- o 3 g§ Q Yes, Sir.
<o g gg
- £ 3§ A That'g correct, sjip
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Lo X o3
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~ Z =° 12, Now, jg that na,e Correct?
D T x5 f
- ‘a3 & =% | ‘
: £ 2z A That jg Correct,
E o =
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‘ Now, certainly the Statute does not contemplate neces-
~ et hing of

a series of offers or counterotrers vl anT Tl
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and I quote directly

The Statute merely says whes <,

the kind.

nwhere such owner or owners have not agreed

from the Statutes:

terests.” Certainly, they have not agreed to

to pool their in

o

pool their

terests. They had the opportunity to

pool their in

n is interested in pooling their

and if Pan America

interest, they can do so today.

o
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pupt
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m familiar with the

MR, BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I a

1 did not refer to the Statutes,

Statutes. You may recall,
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e Commission's policy, 2 policy that Pan

1 referred to th

a bonafide,

s acquiesced ijn. We have always made

American ha

often it has

arily pool. Quite

good faith attempt to volunt

people down and

nt of money to run

s a tremendous amou

cost u

i order that ve could make them an offer

ascertain ownership 1

ome to this commission and say that we have

so that we could ¢

Ve

g we could to voluntarily form this unit.

done everythin

e have been

to you only as # last resort because W

are coming

that is the

despite all our efforts to do so, and

unable,

r Pan American

x of the question here, it is not whethe

cru

it is whether or not Pan American is

would say no or yes,

tunity to say no OTr yes.

going to get the oppol

MR. NUTTER: Well, V¥

ur renewed

jthout ruling on yo

R
ou have any further questions of this witness,

motion, aid ¥
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r—ir. Buell?

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I am at a tremendous
disadvantage. It is like trying to put tooth paste back in
the tube. The previous witness said that Mr. Haney would
testify about conversations he had with Mr. Pete Abbey, and

Mr. Pete Abbey is the one I contacted during the noon recess.

Now, Mr. Hapney Says, no, 1 talked to John Thompson and Ben
May. We have got enough 1and people that we could ping pong
around all afternoon and I would be on the phone for two or
three days just trying to pin down who they finally talked
to. Mr. Mayer said that he was going to tell about his
conversation with Pete Abbey. 1 talked to Pete Abbey, and Pete
Abbey has had no conversation with this man.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Haney?
Mr. Sperling, do you have any questions?

MR. SPERLING: No, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Now, as I understand it, Mr. Haney,
you had several discussions with Jim Posey and you called
John Thompson one time and he advised you to put this deal
that you were proposing in somé kind of written terms, and
as you said they would run it by the management to see what
they thought of it. Is that correct?

A The initial contact when Len stated, in regard to

pete Abbey, in all cases, 1 called for Pete Abbey. Pete Abbey
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is the Digfiict Laﬁd Mzn who represents th;s area, or at least
this is my understanding, and in any event, Pete was not there
of did not answer for some reason or another. Now, my recol-
lection as to just exactly who I have talked to might be a
little foggy because I worked for this company for some time
and I am familiar with ithese people. I worked with them and

we don't have any trouble in communication. If the primary

1}

4

result, or that I got., from a Pan American representative m=n
that they would not do anything, they would not entertain any
kind of proposal in this area.

MR, NUTTER: And this may have been from John
Thompson or Ben May or even Pete Abbey?

A Yes, sir, at this present time, we have got another
deal with Pan American up in Roosevelt County, and plus this
has been a very active time, leasewise and so forth for both
Len and myself, and I am not certain just exactly who I
talked to, but I am certain of what they stated. And they
did state that they were not interested in doing anything at
this time and that it would be handled through normal develop-
ment., Now, that doesn’'t leave us any recourse, or any place
that we can go. 1In other words, what advantage would we have
by picking out another forty, and say, will you do this here?
and then submit it by written letter, and whether it is in

writing, or verbal, the normal conduct of o0il business, as it
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Liad Loln with mo x #or the 1aet ton vaswra varhal has been

?
as good as writing, until you got down to a contract stage.

MR, NUTTER: Agree to write a contract, in other
words?

A Well, if it were down to the point of agreement

and so forth, we are ready for a contract, why, certainly, it

* ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

® PHONE 256-12904 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

would be in writing, but insofar as these negotiations, they
have been most preliminary and if Pan American had been in-
terssted in anv other location, all they had to do was just
suggest that they would entertain some other location, but
they said no.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions?

3

dearnley-meier ceprriing

MR, BUELL: Mr. Examiner, as I understood his
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answer to your question, he said he might have talked to Pete
Abbey about this, and in view of that I would like to put
e my hearsay evidence on,

MR, NUTTER: VWell, I don't think he said he talked
to Pete Abbey.
S MR, BUELL: You asked him if he could have talked
| to John Thompson, Ben May or Pete Abbey and he said yes.

A Well, let me state this, I bhave¢ talked to all three

men sometime in the month of August, sometime in the month of

September and sometime in the month of October.

MR. NUTTER: But it could have been this deal or it
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could have been the Roosevelt conversation?
A It is my recollection that I talked to initially,

John Thompson, because Pete Abbey was on vacation and that
for the initial request for farm out and dry hole money was
not made in writing, it was made verbally and John took it
verbally and took it in to their committee, or to their
management and at that time the lncatinn and so forth that I
discussed with John was a very loose thing. The primary reason
as I told John, in us wanting to drill a well, was short term
expiration, plus at that time, we thought we had a chance for
a discovery allowable and our initial -- of course, John, being
a very good and a receptive Land Man, John wasn t showing their
position at all. He just said, "I think we might be interested
in it, let us look it over, and we will get back in touch with
you", and the request we made in writing was made after they
had turned us down on the farm out and after we had talked to
Mobile they indicated that they would not -- they would want
to have an either or, the best that we could do. Well, the
best that we could do was ask them for a forty acre drill site
and give them a carried interest.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questicns of Mr.
Haney? He may be excused,

MR, KELLAHIN: That completes our case, Mr. Nutter,

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Buell, do you want to present your
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-
" telephone conversation with Mr., Pete Abbey under oath for
- § hearsay testimony?
| 2 MR. BUELL: Yes.

e % %g (Whereupon the witness was sworn)
tom ‘iz § 2% MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, during the
‘%2 ; %é noon recess, and based upon the testimony of Mr. Mayer that

= T
«w g 2 Mr. Haney would relate a conversation with Pete Abbey, I
I Se
- E%; E gé was able to reach him by phone. In summary, and to make it
%%_ % é% short, Mr. Abbey said Pan American had had one offer from the
;; % %i applicant. That offer was to farm out or join in the drilling
= 8%
! .éé % gg of a San Andres well on the forty acres that we have been
N jé; ; é% discussing in Section 12. I said, "Have you talked by phone
R E; % %é to either one of these gentlemen, either before the September
s 1st letter, or after the September 1st letter?” He said,
- "Yes, 1 have talked to Mr. Haney, subsequent to the September
)
i 1, letter.” 1 said, '"Did Mr. Haney in any way mention or £
f make another offer relating to this three hundred and twenty
? acre tract where we have our undivided interest?" BHe said he
e did not and that he recalled that very vividly because he was
surprised that he did not mention it. He said the only thing
they discussed was dry hole money on a well in Roosevelt
County.
In summary, according to Mr. Abbey, we had one offer
i and that was not on the forty acres that they are here today
I — [ — S —
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| ” trying to force pool, and if the Commission wishes, we will
]
- g be happy to make Mr. Abbey available to the Commission for
v
g sworn t~stimony, as well as Mr. May or Mr. Thompson or whoever
ol v o
LA
co £ %8 else they might have talked to.
oo . §
=z &%
- g ;; MR, NUTTER: Do you want to ask a question of this
= £ 38 | witness?
-z §oid
“r B .3 CROSS EXAMINATION
~ ¥ Toe
. = % %
= % 3% BY MR, KELLAHIN:
] a— w 28
= ¢ 84
= & =32 Q Mr. Buell, vou say that there was only one offer
== : H :2
(Y e £ g; made and that was the acreage you were talking about. 1 assume
2 = gl
R 92 | you mean the NW of the NE of Section 12?
o gg A I refer to it for purposes of easy identification
I — - R
Noox
o Eg g B8 and to save time as the quarter quarter section of Section 12,
o -
= 5 =8
b Q There has been testimony in the record or at least
in your unsworn testimonv that there are two quarter quarter
y‘i»
ber sections in Szction 12 referred to, is that correct? Mr.
e Abbey did not turn down the offer in the NW —-
b
A He turned down an offer and inadvertently cited a
I3
% & I different quarter quarter section. That is the way I put it, i
Mr. Kellahin. I am now ready to talk with you on any terms
you want to talk,.
Q Did you ask Mr. Abbey if they had considered
Joining in the drilling of a well anywhere else on this lease?
A No, sir, in view of his statement that we had had
|
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only cne offer, I did not think to ask that question.

- g Q In discussing the offer, did you specify a written
v
13 offer?
- g .

5 O

éé 3 g9 A No, sir, I said offer,

- S ;; Q Did you ask if any verbal conversations had been

= E g

= £ 3% | neldr

= %33

“F 5 ez A Yes, sir.

o0 a4 §°

== A

- & g8 Q Prior to the written proposal?

= § st

= g :§ A Both prior and subsequent.

| — z N"

— £ g; Q Did you hear the testimony to the effect that either

22 £ ogd

g; § S§ he or Mr. Thompson had proposed that this matter be submitted

' . * 3 ’

a - gb in writing?

= I %
N 2

:E : 3% A Well, I had trouble following Mr. Haney and I will
¥ 23

e — ] 5 ==

be the first one to admit that. But I thought Mr. Haney

finally endeu up pretty definite that that was John Thompson

. to whom he talked and nct Pete Abbey.

n Did you nsk Mr. Abbey if he had any conversations

with Mr. Thompson?

A Mr. Kellahin, until Mr. Haney got on the stand, I

never even thought of John Thompson because Mr., Mayer said

that Mr. Haney was going to talk about telephone conversations

he had with Mr. Abbey.

Q Of course, Mr. Mayer was mistaken.

A I think that s pretty obvious,
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s
t Q He did not » ymmvexballvus, anu suirtfore 1
: Ty f%’?
- g he did not know who he bad #z2iked to?
z
8
r A Well, they are partners, I thought they might talk
e g
- Q
if 3 gg occasionally.
I ¥ 3%
e ) § 3§ Q One further question, Mr. Buell. At this time,
e 5 2z
- = gu’
o 8 38 are you in a position to say whether or not Pan American would
e - £ =25
@z Y X8
“z 8 % entertain a proposal to drill on the unit which we seek to
=o 4 §°
" =% £ ¢% | force pool or any other unit on this lease?
o g ;5
. =. = gg A Read that back, he kind of lost me. ;
[k [ - . 2
! h: g 3: THE REPORTER: Reading: ''One further question, Mr, 5
o= E &3 |
f‘ E; § g? Buell, at this time, are you in a position to say whether or
' . *%
. a E g§ not Pan American would entertain a proposal to drill on the
= I it
** & 7 E | unit which we seek to force pool or any other unit on this
D I g3
BT 2% Jease?”
[ 35
. A Pan American will entertain and consider any offer
e that this applicant makes to Pan American and we will give it
M serlous consideration. 1 certainly could not predict whether
Bag
) the answer would be yes or no, but we would like the opportunit?
e » to consider an offer. That's all we ask.
l e MR, NUTTER: The witness may be excused, Do you
] 0 have anything further, Mr. Kellahin?
& MR, KELLAHIN: No, sir.
%g MR, NUTTER: I suppose at this time, Mr. Buell,
i you'd like to renew your motion?
] J
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MR, BUELL: Yes, sir, I would.

MR NUTTER: We will entertain argument on the
motion at this time. Go ahead, Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, I have just
about argued out. I have made about four closing statements
already.

The thing to me is crystal clear in this record and by
the evidence that these two gentlemen have presented. Pan
American has been made one offer to farm out or to voluntarily
join with them in forming this forty acre unit, and that was
for a forty acre unit in Section 12, Pan American was not
offered the opportunity to join them in the formation of and
the drilling of a 40 acre well in Section 1. We have not
had the opportunity to say yes or no and I think, under the
Commission's policy, we are entitled to that. Our answer may
be, yes, we will join you, or it may be no; but I think we
are entitled to give it consideration, meaningful consideration
and serious consideration, and then give our answer., Right
now, we haven't. We have been brought into a force pooling
hearing without the opportunity to say yes or to say no and I
think we are entitled to that opportunity.

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Sperling.

MR. SPERLING: Mobile's position is very much the

same as that of Pan American. I do not have the benefit of any
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telephone conversations., I do know what was said in the letter
which was addressed to Mobile, and it did relate to the tract
in Section 12 concerning which there was no confusion on
Mobile's part, and they elected and 1 am advised that they
advised the applicants that they were not interested in the
joining in the drilling of a location in Section 12,

I have nothing to indicate that they were afforded the
opportunity to join in the drilling or otherwise participate
in the drilling of the well which is the euhisct of this
application. Like Mr, Buell, I think we are entitled to
receive that consideration, and to make a judgment on whether
or not they will. And my understanding of the testimony was
that the impression was gained without anything to substantiate
it; that they were not interested in doing anything with
reference to any part of the three hundred and twenty acres.
That, I cannot confirm or demy. All I know is what the cold,
written word says, which certainly is confined to Section 12
and I would doubt that in an area that is this active that
they would give the impression that they are not interested
in doing anything with reference to a three hundred and
twenty acre lease,

I think the pooling of this on this kind of a basis with-
out a good faith effort on the part of both sides to negotiate

including a prospective date for the well, a prospective A F E




-

sl

e

dearnley-meie

ENTIU NS

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIOINS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, exrent TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONV

61 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

EAST e PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

8OX ' 092 ® PHONE 243.8

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK

1120 SIMMS BLDG. o P.O,

[

fAvE §S.

on the thing. I thint 2nytody wiho is an interest owner in the

tract is entitled to that consideration.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner Please, I think the

evidence is pretty clear that in this case, preliminary

conversations were held with both companies, pProposing and

explaining to them why the applicant here wanted to either farm

out or have them Join with them in the drilling of a well

some where on the lease identified as the Grays lease. 1In both

cases, then, it was proposed that they should mzke a proposal

and it pertains to the NW of the

in i
=2z T:AAU“‘S’

wiicin ithey did y
NE of Section 12, Pan American refuses to Jjoin them on the

NE of the NE of Section 12, and I think that clearly shows that’

regardless of the locatien, they just were not interested in

Joining with or farming out to the applicant in this case,
In both cases the testimony also concludes that ip making

the refusal, both companies said, in effect, we are not in-

terested in drilling or developing this acreage at the present
time, but will leave it to the normal development patterns
as it goes along in this pool. And, as you know, at that time,
the drilling was somewhere in excess of a mile away,

Now, the applicant in this case has a lease expiring in
March, in addition to which if that lease expires, he has a
monetary penalty which will have to be paid, so there is

something more than Just a routine lease involved,
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l [ I agree with M» DBu-131 +i-% 11 s veen the custom of this| -

-

Commission to see that some effort has been made to pool before
they entertain a force pooling application, and I submit that
the effort had been made in this case, and certainly the situa-
tion of the Applicant was explained to the two companies in-
volved and the opportunity to drill was afforded to these two
companies,

The Statute itself makes no such requirement of this. It

merely says that where the separate owners who have the right

92 ¢ PHONE 2434691 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

+5 4riii, or propose to drill makes application, and the sepa-

2
Wi A

"
)

rate owners have been unable to agree the Commission may force
pool, where they have nct agreed. The circumstances are, they

have not agreed. I do think that under the circumstances that

SPEC)IALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, NEARINGS, $T,.TE MENTS, EXPERT TEATIMONY, CAILY COPY, CONYENTION
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any company should be afforded the opportunity to join in a
well, but the owners here in this case are carrying this to the
N absurd extremes. When a man nas been told, no, we are not in-
terested in drilling in this area, or on this lease, at this

_ time, they would have to say, will you drill on this forty,

bt - . will you drill on this forty, one by one until you go through

them all, or perhaps submit a proposal for a well on each

forty, and have them turn down all but one. Now, this is

carrying the matter to absurd lengths and the opportunity
i; has been afforded to these companies to join and in addi-
tion to that, I would point out this, if the Order in this
i& —ease—is—written-as a Force Pooling Order is normally
]
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written, they will be afforded the opportunity to join without

the application of any penalty , the normal Order that has been
issued by the Commission in the past, gives anybody an oppor-
tunity to join within thirty days, and if they fail to do so,

then if any penalty is ordered, it then is applied after this

ospportunity is refused. So if they say they haven t been

afforded the opportunity to join, 1 say that the Commission

itself will give them another thirty days in which {o consider
it 2nd Laai 1s ample time in this case, because they know
this field quite well.

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further
they wish to offer in Case 34737

MR, BUELL: May it please the Examiner, we just
argued the motion, we haven't argued the merits of the case,.

MR. PORTER: That calls for another closing
statement,

MR, BIELL: I was hoping the Examiner would rule
on the motion, and if he rules against me, I think we should
argue tﬁe validity of their ferce pooling application.

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Buell, I might advise you we are

not going to issue any ruling on the motion today. We are

going to take the motion as well as the case under advisement,

so if you have anything further now to add to the merits of

the case, you can proceed. I think Mr. Xellahin's statement
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probably related not only to the motion, but the case itself.

Didn't it, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: I assume the only objection made was
as to the opportunity to join. That's all I heard.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further then, on
the merits of the case, Mr. Buell?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir, I do not want'my arguments in

any way to be construed that I have a lack of faith in my

[ tino
h} R T b
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§§‘ motion for dismissal.

;_ MR, NUTTER: The Order that is issued from this
a2

.éé Hearing will cover the motion as well as the case itself,
jé? regardless of how either one goes.

g; MR, BUELL: Actually, on it's merits, I think the
. —

Commission should deny this case. I do not believe that the
Applicant has proved that the forty acres that he is attempt-
ing to force pool, or requesting to force pool, is tune best
place or the best location to drill the first San Andres well
on this three hundred and twenty acre lease. You may recall

- - , his testimony that the forty acres that he offered us the

opportunity to join is much nearer established production
in the Cato - San Andres pool, and certainly I think that the

Commission should considei that, that this is not the best

location for the first development well on this lease., 1

would certainly urge the Commission in the event they should

i
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approve his force pooling application, that the penalty he
requested is completely in my opinion, out or tne quesiion.
I think the record of the performance and opsratiocn cf the

Cato -~ San Andres Pool show the wells are quick to drill, they

i
z
&
2 g
<> 3 58
L= g X
- as 3 ;; are easy to drill and there is little, if any, inherent risk
2 9
ol ] - =3
= E §§ of drilling, in one of these San Andres wells. They are drilled
a> “ 29
3 g :2 in fourteen days at the most, they go down real rapidly, they
oo w 3°
) ;E; % S§ are completed real rapidly. I would certainly urge the
s § i
gg— é :§ Commission, if they do include any kind of a risk penalty,
— g %; that it be very nominai, and I would recommend nothing over
2 = &8
= £ 23 1%
a §g MR. NUTTER: Do you have any rebuttal, Mr. Kellahin?
e= I .z
-
< i if MR, KELLANIN: 1 do not think it merits rebuttal.
- i fF
MR. NUTTER: Ve will take the motion under advise-
ment.

- MR. SPERLINC: Mr. Examiner, I would like to
express my appreciation to the Examiner, and to the participantl
in this last case for their indulgence in allowing me to appear

late, I rope I have not inconvenienced anybody too much,

including those who are to follow.
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MR. PORTER: Case 3473. Mr. Kellahin.
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, Jason KellahiT
of Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for Len Mayer who has
the original applicant in this case. This was an application

P R Y

for compulsory pooling which was resisted by Fan American

Petroleum Corporation and after entry of the order, Pan AmericaT
asked for a hearing De Novo and subsequent to the filing of
that request, Pan American, Mobil and Mr. Len Mayer have
reached an agreement; and as applicant in the case we ask that
the original application be dismissed. We have no objection
to the order being rescinded. I have discussed this by
telephone with Mr. Guy Buell and we are in agreement on the
dismissal of this case.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin, as I recalil, the agreement
involved perhaps drilling in another location.

MR. KELLAHIN: And that's correct.

MR. PORTER: The well at this location will not be
drilled at this time?

MR. KELLAHIN: That's correct and in the event it is
drilled, Mr. Mayer agrees that he will not rely on the force
pooling order that has been entered by the Commission and asks
that it be rescinded.

MR. PORTER: I see. Mr. Hatch, in view of these

developments, as counsel for the Commission, do you see any
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l‘ ohstacle in the way of rescinding the previous orders that
! will no longer be applicable in this case?
MR. HATCH: I think it is proper for the original

applicants to withdraw their request and for such an order to

EXICO 87108

be rescinded.

1 have a telegram here I would like to read into the

record.

MR. PORTER: You may proceed, read the telegram.

MR. HATCH: Addressed to Mr. A. L. Porter, New Mexico

HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, D. 'LY COPY, CONVENTH NS

PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW M

0il Conservatinn Commizsicon, dated Lecember 15, 1966.

¢ ® PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 109
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST »

"Confirming your telephone conversation with Guy Buell this

date Pan American Petroleum Corporation will not appear for

the De Nove Hearing Case Number 3473 on 12/16/66, in view of

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS,

dearnley-meier ro;

the fact that counsel for the applicant Mayer, et al, will

move for dismissal of the pooling application because a
voluntary agreement has been reached. Signed, D. L. Cray."

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Hatch. Do you have

anything to add, Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir. ‘;
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have anything to offer
in this case?
In view of these developments, the Commission will

dismiss Case 3473 and the order that was previously entered

will be rescinded.

L .
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO
I, DON McINTYRE, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 6th day of January, 1967.

Y e YA S Tas

NOTARY PUBLIC ”3

My Commission Expires:




ACREAGE DESCRIPTION:

Township R South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, N, M,

Section 1: SE/4
Section 12: N/2 NE/4
Townshi

| South, Range 31 East, Chaves County, N M,

Section 7: N/2 NW/4

Being a total of 320 acres, more or less,

MINERAL OWNERSHIP:

Name Interest Lessee Expiration
Mobil 0i1 Company 1/2 open
Martin, Williams & Judson 1/4 Pan Am 3/23/75
Bonnie Matlock Morrison 1/16 Pan Am 3/3/71
Scima Andrews 1/R Haynie &
Mayer 3/22/67
Arthur R, Mc Quiddy 1/16 Haynie &
Mayer 6/21/71=
LESSEE WORKING INTEREST:
Mobil Oil Company 8/16 working interest
Pan American Petroleum Corp. 5/16 working interest
Haynie - Mayer /vaa/‘ ~ 3/16 working interest
Total /vu3‘f “16/16 working interest.
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DAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPONATION
. \{}?

—

oIt AND GAS BUILDING p. 0. BOX 1410 N
FORT WORTH, TEXAS—76101 —
September 12, 1966 \4/
. i

gections 1, 7, & 12 \J
T-88, R-31E
Chaves County, Nev Mexico’ '

Mr. Len Mayer

P. 0, Box 1495

Roswell, MNow Mexico

Dear Sir:
of September 1, 1966, requesting

the N, J. Graves lease, or, join

to your letter
t in the NE/4 N®/4, Section 12.

ur interest in
reg tes

We are writing in reply
that we either farmout ©
you in the drilling of a San And

at Pan American is unwilling
11ling of 2 well

his time, th
join you in the dri

st advise at t

We regret that we mu
st or

to either farmout its intere
on this acreage.

Very truly Yours,

PORATION

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM COR

ey

P. B. Abbey

X AMINER NUTTER
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